
BLESSING FOR THE WORK OF HUMANITARIAN ORGANIZATION 

KOSOVSKO POMORAVLJE 

Our organization was founded in March 2019 with the goal of helping primarily underprivileged Serbian 

families with two or more children, as well as institutions such as maternity hospitals, schools, 

kindergartens, and similar. Our work is focused on the territory of Kosovsko Pomoravlje as well as all 

Kosovo and Metohija. 

To date, thanks to donors and good people, we have realized numerous actions of collecting funds and 

providing assistance, always paying special attention to the children. 

We understand that in our work our greatest ally is God. That is why we asked for and received the 

blessing of the Abbot of Draganac Monastery, father Ilarion. Also, with great joy and satisfaction for 

the baptismal glory of the organization, we look to Saint Bosiljka Pasjanska, a saint from Kosovsko 

Pomoravlje whose sacrifice is an example to all of us to persist in the fight to preserve our religious 

identity. 

 

 

Like the Holy Bosiljka Pasjanska, the Serbian people in the godless environment endured years of various 

temptations, insults, extortion. Many are living difficult lives and in adversity. Many families live in severe 

poverty in old and tumbledown homes with no employment opportunities  for adults. It is especially 

difficult for Serbian families to live in the mountainous municipality of Novo Brdo.The harsh 

weather,rural neighborhoods,and poor road and communal infrastructure are additional problems that 

impact many families in this municipality. 



In hopelessness and despair, for many the solution is to abandon their centuries-oldhearths. This is what 

we want to prevent.The survival and existence of the Serbian people in Kosovo and Metohija is our main 

concern.This is why we need your help. 

We are asking you to help us however you can, considering your material and financial situation. With 

your assistance, many families will be helped. Any contribution is welcome, and we belive that we can do 

a lot for the Serbian people together. Beside material donations, it would mean a lot to us if you spread 

the word about our organization and informed people about our activities. 

 

With thanks,                                                                    

The Members of Charity Organization Kosovsko Pomoravlje 

 


